Minutes of AGM meeting held 7/7/10 at the Railway Social Club

GRANTHAM AND DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS LEAGUE 2009/2010

APOLOGIES
Mike Hurst, Vince Cross

MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS AGM MINUTES

There were no matters arising from the minutes.
Previous minutes were then accepted on a proposal by Peter May and seconded by Alan Bryan

CHAIRMANS REPORT

Terry opened his report and welcomed all to the 2010 Grantham League AGM. The season once again
appeared to Tun smoothly and efficiently and for that I wish to extend my sincere appreciation to all the
committee for their work, help and support.

In particular to Brian Coverley, Simon Mableson, Peter May and our Treasurer Terry Needham, not
forgetting the rest of the committee members for their efforts.

Once again our Website continues to be a major asset to the League and its members. A massive thank-you
to Brian who works tirelessly for hours to give us up to date news and results.

The youngsters of the town continue to gain success around the country with both county teams being
mainly Grantham players.

My sincere thanks to Mike Hurst who audited our books.

Once again my thanks to everyone who has helped in the past season and I apologise if I have omitted
anyone or anything from my report and wish everyone a successful and enjoyable season.

TREASURER'S REPORT
The Balance sheet was put to the meeting.

The Treasurer Terry Needham presented the report personally and following Q&A was accepted on a
proposal by Mike Tedbury and seconded by Alan Bryan.

AFFILIATION FEES

The committee announced and proposed that for the 2010/2011 season those fees will change in line with
the proposal. Team registration will be £40 and that each player pays the £5.64 for ETTA registration
which includes insurance provided through the ETTA. All this means is that as a League we get the same
amount of income and each player pays the same fees in total.

This was carried on a proposal by the committee and seconded by Peter May.

All in attendance agreed and therefore it will be £40 per team and £5.64 ETTA registration per player for
the 2010/2011 season.

NUMBER OF DIVISIONS

More than 28 teams are applying by a quick show of hands therefore 3 divisions will remain the format and
final places will need to be discussed at the first committee meeting.

RULE CHANGES

NONE




ELECTION OF OFFICERS

There were no changes for

President,------- Peter May proposed -- Terry Tresadern, sec by John Pullen

Vice President, ----Edie Hunt-p by Peter May, sec by Simon Mableson. It was also decided that Edie
should be given Life Membership with this position.

For the remaining Officers it was put to a Block Vote Proposed by Alan Bryan and seconded by Martin
Clarke

Chairman --=-==emememecananmn Terry Tresadern
Vice Chairman--------------- Mike Tedbury
Match Secretary.------------- Brian Coverley,
Secretary Simon Mableson
Treasurer Terry Needham,

Trophies and Competition secretary----Russ Winfield
County Representative.-----Peter May, Matt Weavers
Press Officer----------==nuumr Matt Weavers

-| Management Committee members for the coming season in addition to the officers above ére Alex
Dakiniewicz, Russ Winfield, Alex Mercer, Alan Bryan, Adam Ellis—re elected on a proposal by Brian
Coverley and seconded by Alan Bryan

PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES

Presentations of the trophies to the worthy winners were awarded by our President Peter May.

2009-2010 Championship Winners

Mens Challenge WINNER------------ DANNY COX
- R-UP--mmmmem e -TOM COLEMAN

Ladies Challenge----WINNER-EMILY ROYS
R-UP------- HANNAH WINFIELD

Veteran Singles WINNER------------ ADAM ELLIS
R-UP---eemmemmcmenee STEVE FOX

H/C Singles WINNER------------ DYLAN GROCOCK
R-UP---mmemecemccaee DEAN PATEL

‘| Doubles WINNER------ DANNY COX & EMILY ROYS
R-UP--BRIAN COVERLEY & NIGEL SPRINGTHORPE

U21 WINNER------------ EMILY ROYS
R-UP---m-emeemem HANNAH WINFIELD




LEAGUE WINNERS

15T DIV NEWARK WANDERERS A
LINKS TAXIS

2ND DIV ~ ANCASTER A

R-UP SPARTANS II

3RD DIV ARBONS

R-UP CHANDLERS D
INDIVIDUAL AWARDS

1ST DIV JASON RAMAGE

2ND DIV PAUL SMITH

3R DIV MATTHEW LEETE

AOB

The Herbert Pacey competition was brought up in discussion which the league is happy to continue to contribute as
previously agreed.

Handbooks had been discussed the previous year and whether we move to an e-handbook. Following discussions within
the management committee it has been decided to continue to produce them for the time being.

There was no further business and the Chairman declared the AGM complete and invited everyone to register their
teams for the coming season and enjoy the buffet.

The AGM concluded with the Registration of teams

The meeting closed at 22.00hrs
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